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International Alliance of Theatrical Stage Employees, Motion Picture Technicians,                              Artists and Allied Crafts of the United States and Canada. AFL-CIO, CLC

LOCAL 632 IATSE

    Serving Bergen, Passaic, Morris, Sussex, Warren, and Hunterdon Counties

205 Robin Road, Suite 202, Paramus, New Jersey, 07652

Office: (201) 262-4182   Fax: (201) 262-4138

Email: iatse.sixthreetwo@verizon.net
Dear Brothers and Sisters:







      10/24/16

The November General Membership meeting of Local 632 will take place at 7:00pm on Monday, November 7, 2016 at the Union Offices at 205 Robin Road, Suite 202, Paramus, New Jersey, 07652. The Executive Board will meet at 5:00pm at the Union office on Robin Road before the General Meeting.
Advance Notice: As per membership motion the Union office will be relocated to the following address: 300-1 Suite 6, Route 17 South, Lodi, New Jersey 07644. Please note that we plan on being moved in between November 15th and November 30th. Therefore, the December Board and Union meeting will take place at our new Union Hall.
In Memoriam: The officers and members of Local 632 IATSE wish to express our deepest condolences to the family of Sister Sue Ellen Gusk on the passing of her mother.
From the COPE Committee: There are extremely important legislative issues on the November 8th ballot, least of which is the Presidential and Congressional election. Also appearing on the statewide ballot is a measure to extend casino gaming to Northern New Jersey. Volunteers are still needed for the Bergen Labor-to-Labor walks are occurring every Saturday morning from 8:45am to 12noon until elections on November 8th. Volunteers will assemble at the IBEW Local 164 Union Hall at 65 W Century Rd in Paramus at 8:45 am to receive training prior to their canvassing routes. To volunteer you may reach Executive Board officers Pat Riley at 201-923-7066, or, Larry Borkowski at 973-519-3026. Please insure that you vote on November 8th!  
From the Training Committee: After we have completed moving of the offices to Lodi, the Local will schedule a video class for those who have signed up on the bulletin board in the Union hall. Our thanks to Brother Tim Burke for developing the curriculum for the video course.  
Also, we are in the process of developing a “ground-rigging and up rigging” course to take place at the Meadowlands Arena. Even those who currently serve in the rigging department are strongly encouraged to attend. Please sign up on the bulletin board at the Union Hall.   
Applicants for Membership: The following people have applied for membership in Local 632 and will be discussed and voted upon at the November 7, 2016 Union Meeting: Will Avon, Michael Hempstead, Eric Medina, Ernest Rogers, Andrew Short, Cedric Ulloa, and, Justin Villani.


From Secretary Treasurer Joe Feola: At the November 7, 2016 Union meeting the following persons will face an expulsion vote from membership for non-payment of their dues:                     
John Surita, Freddy Baez, Neil Bleifeld, Christopher DiTolla, Christine Dunne, Adrian Hatley, Scott Mack, Paul Phillips, Christopher Szabo, and, Brett Thomas.
From 642 Services: Immediately following the November 7th Union meeting there will be a 642 Services Stockholders meeting.

Fraternally,
President, Local 632 IATSE 
